STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

Northwest Regional Office ¢ 3190 160th Ave SE ¢ Bellevue, WA 98008-5452 ¢ 425-649-7000
717 for Washington Relay Service ¢ Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341

April 12, 2012

Mr. Jeff Jansma

Jansma Constuction, Inc.
PO Box 353

Clear Lake, WA 98235

Re: Notice of Rescinding “No Further Action” Status at the Following Hazardous Waste
Site:

e Name: Former Georgia Pacific (GP) Clear Lake Yard
e Address: 1283 Highway 9, Clear Lake, Washington
e Facility/Site No.: 66783635

Dear Mr. Jansma:

Ecology informed you in a letter dated October 10, 2011 that the Former Georgia Pacific (GP)
Clear Lake Yard failed the Periodic Review for the following reasons:

e Groundwater contamination appears to exceed the property boundary and there are no
institutional controls in effect except for the property; therefore, groundwater cleanup
standards are not met at an allowable point of compliance. Additionally, statements in the
cleanup reports indicate that groundwater flow direction to be away from the lake; if so,
monitoring wells should be placed to detect chlordane in areas next to where chlordane
was released, on the side opposite the lake. Groundwater sampling must be obtained from
properly constructed monitoring wells.

A “No Further Action” (NFA) determination with a Restrictive Covenant letter was issued for
this Site on July 13, 2004. Ecology has determined that the 2004 NFA determination will be
rescinded for the reasons as listed above. The effective date of the NFA rescission is the date of
this letter.

Ecology will update its database to reflect that Ecology has rescinded the 2004 NFA
determination for this Site. The Site will be listed in future publications of the Confirmed &
Suspected Contaminated Sites Report and will be submitted for hazard ranking for inclusion on
the Hazardous Sites list.

Ecology is committed to working with you to accomplish the prompt and effective cleanup of the
Site. If you have any questions about this notice, please contact me at (425) 649-7038.
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Sincerely,

Russ Olsen
VCP Unit Supervisor
Toxics Cleanup Program, NWRO




